September 13, 2007

RE: Letter of Support for SB 1 (as amended September 7, 2007)

The Honorable Arnold Schwarzenegger 
Governor, State of California

California State Capitol

Sacramento, CA 95814

Dear Governor Schwarzenegger:

On behalf of (Insert Institution or Individual name), I am writing in strong support of SB 1, which would allow AB 540 students access to student aid awards from private entities that are administered by the public higher education segments, to financial aid programs administered by the State of California excluding the competitive Cal Grant A and Cal Grant B award programs, as well as to the Board of Governor’s fee waivers at the community colleges, as permitted by federal law.  

In your veto message of last year, you expressed concern that last year’s bill “would penalize students here legally by reducing the financial aid they rely on to allow them to go to college and pursue their dreams.”  By narrowing the scope of the bill this year, AB 540 students would not be vying for limited competitive grants. Rather, they will be allowed to compete for funds that are already allocated in the state budget but not fully utilized.  In limiting the bill, we believe your concerns have been addressed.

Assembly Bill 540 (2001) allowed students who have attended California high schools for 3 years and graduated from a California high school the right to pay in-state tuition. However, without access to financial aid, the dream of a college education is out of reach for many of these students. California’s economic success depends on the education of its population – research has shown that for every dollar invested in higher education, the state reaps three dollars in benefits.  We hope that you will allow these deserving students access to the financial resources needed to realize their dreams for a higher education and to become economic contributors to the Golden State.

We look forward to working with you to make college a reality for all students.

Should you require any additional information (Your Contact Information) 
Sincerely,

cc: 
Senator Gilbert Cedillo 

Michael Genest, Director, Department of Finance

Chris Kahn, Legislative Secretary, Office of the Governor

Paul Navarro, Deputy Legislative Secretary, Office of the Governor 

Brenda Quintana, Director of Local Government and Community Relations, Office of the Governor
CA HACU Members

Erica Romero, Executive Director of Western States Legislative Affairs, HACU

